My Personal Growth Plan

by Scot Acre
      It amazes me how quickly growth occurs.  I visited my sister this weekend and her newborn baby (Audrina) had grown several inches and a couple of pounds since I saw her two weeks ago.  She was able to keep her eyes open and watch me in the room.   After spending time with my niece, I got to thinking, “As I begin my journey into the masters program at Michigan State University, I wonder how I will grow as an educator?”  In particular, I am curious to see how using new technology in my classroom will affect deeper learning with my students.  In addition, I am excited to have the opportunity to integrate more technology into my lessons, as I am certain that I will become more efficient and highly skilled at this process.
     I hope to get a great deal out of this class.  I am particularly looking forward to the “Making a Difference with Innovations in Education” assignment, as I have recently obtained the latest technology out for mathematics:  The TI Navigator System.  It is my goal to become proficient with this system as it will make a huge difference in how and how much my students learn.  From the reading that I have done, I must take great care in the integration process, so that the technology is a tool towards learning rather than a distraction in my room.  
     I feel that I am already proficient in using many types of technology in my room.  I am adept at using Microsoft word, excel, power point, equation editor, etc…  In addition, I feel confident in my knowledge and appropriate usage of graphing calculators.  Part of the reason that I am in this program is because I believe in using technology to my advantage.  It is my goal to take the information presented to me in the course and see how I can make it work in my classroom.
     A challenge that I have is with how to streamline the process of implementing more technology into my lessons.  I find that if I have an extra hour or two, I can create more dynamic lessons involving technology.  Unfortunately for me, I am teaching my ninth different class in my current position. It is only my third year in this district.   This means that the time I have is spent on structuring lesson plans involving best practices.  I look forward to finding efficient methods to combine the process of dissecting content into meaningful units with creating lessons using real world applications and technology.   I think that this class will be a huge stepping stone in that regard.  It is my hope that by the time my niece has grown enough to say the words “Uncle Scot,” I may have grown enough to show my peers how to integrate technology into their classrooms.
